Bethesda Oaks HOA Board of Directors Meeting Minutes

March 25, 2010

Opening: The meeting of the Bethesda Oaks HOA-BOD Committee was called to order at 7:05 PM on March 8, 2010 by Joe Cammalleri.

Present:  Allen Hoffman, Bill Marino, Carl Field, Debbie Heatwole, Joe Cammalleri, Cindy McCrory from Colony Development Partners, Lisa Felder from OMNI Management Services

Agenda:

Introduction of HOA Interim Board of Directors:  Allen Hoffman (Treasurer), Bill Marino (VP Operations), Carl Field (Vice President), Debbie Heatwole (Secretary), Joe Cammalleri (President).   The role of this interim board to help during the transition period and until the Developer completes its phase(s) in the community.  A new Board will then be elected to 1-2 year term. There are several Committee Leadership positions open and volunteers are needed. Common areas will be deeded to the HOA once work by the Developer is completed.

Introduction of First Colony Land Development:  Cindy McCrory from Colony Development Partners was introduced and notified us that Phase 3 and 4 of Bethesda Oaks development are on hold with no imminent plans. There are 32 lots left in the current phase with 6-8 sales pending.  Ryan is expected to buy the rest of the lots by Sept 30, 2010.  Cindy reported on several actions they are taking and should be completed by the end of April:

· Paving New Hope Rd entrance ramp

· Fill in, seed and grade sediment ponds

· Grading with positive drainage and seeding of the power line easement

· Clear out nature area near lot 98

· Sink hole near pool area will be repaired

· Parking lot to be repaired.

· Side walks to be completed and adjoining areas will be seeded

Introduction of Omni Property Management:  Lisa Felder from OMNI Management Services was introduced.  Omni’s role is to handle day to day operations for the community. The Board is the communication vehicle to OMNI and the Developer.  All architectural requests are to be approved by ACC and Colony for now and be enforced by OMNI

Introduction of Committee Chairperson & Committee Members
1. Landscaping Committee (Cleveland Penn) - Responsible for landscaping maintenance of the entire community and property inspections.  

2. Social Committee (Brian McGonagle) – Will create opportunities for the community to get together at least once a month.

3. Architectural Committee (Gregory Sigmon) – Will provide guidance to homeowners as to what is allowed according to the documentation.

4. Communication Committee
(Jeremy Eastburn) -- Manages the website.  Minutes, documentation and resources will be posted.  A calendar is posted with social events.

5. Crime Watch Committee (Chad Ghorley) -- We have an open community and need volunteers to be block captains.  We need to watch out for our neighbors.

6. Pool/Playground Committee – New Committee in need of chairman. Responsibilities are to watch over the pool and playground areas in regards to upkeep and repairs to equipment.

7. Administrative Committee -- New Committee in need of chairman.  Will meet with new members and review the HOA documents with new homeowners.

8. Grievances Committee -- New Committee in need of chairman.  Will review any issues brought to them from homeowners.

Meeting Protocol – The HOA Board will meet on the last Thursday of every month. All meeting are “open” and all homeowners are welcomed to attend.  

Approval of Minutes from March 8th Meeting – Approved by the HOA Board and will be posted on the website.

2010 Budget Approval - Need to change the line item for Landscaping from $850 to $1069 due to the new company starting April 1, 2010.  Budget was approved with this change by the Board.

Committee Report(s)

· Landscaping Committee (Cleveland Penn) They have released Madison Landscaping from their contract and have reviewed several proposals – North American Landscaping is expected to start April 1, 20210.  Madison will be doing some work in the neighborhood to fulfill their obligations from the previous year. 

· Administrative Committee – Delinquencies of homeowner dues is a problem.  Letters were sent from OMNI to all residents on 3/16/2010 - any homeowner with outstanding dues needs to contact OMNI with a payment plan.  If no action is taken a lien will be pursued if over 30 days late in payment.  Lisa will provide the Board with list of delinquent homeowners. Ryan has been informed of their outstanding dues on completed properties.

· Architectural Committee (Greg Sigmon) - No issues  

· Communication Committee (Jeremy Eastburn) – No issues

· Crime Watch Committee (Chad Ghorley) – looking for volunteers and a leader. Chad is requesting to step down.

· Finance Committee ( Allen Hoffman) -- reviewed 2010 budget.  $18,000 in outstanding dues.

· Grievances Committee (open) – No report

· Pool/Playground Committee (open) -- No report

· Social Committee (Brian McGonagle) – First meeting will be Sunday at 2 pm.  They hope to have 1 event per month.  Sign Up sheets were provided for upcoming events.

· Carl Field reported that he is working with all the committees to pull together a 5 year plan for the community.  To prioritized the desires and create a common plan we can all agree on. Need to put money aside to fund this plan and reserves are for the future needs of items that need repaired or replaced.

· Bill Marino is working with the County, City and First Colony to complete the holding ponds areas. These areas have been piped already, but they are filled with sludge and need to be cleaned out.  Once the drainage is completed it should take care of the water back up some of the homeowners are experiencing. The church will fix the natural area and the walking area paths will be repaired.  

Open – Homeowners Comments & Issues
· We expect the pile of dirt on Scarlet Oak Dr will be used to back fill the sediment basins.  It was seeded in order to prevent erosion.

· A assessment is a possibility if needed for additional amenities, but will need to be approved by the majority of the homeowners.

· Ryan is aware of the paint on the Cypress Oaks Street.

· When the lights around the pool were installed some irrigation and electric lines were damaged.  It is the responsibility of the HOA to repair them.  We are waiting on the cost estimate.

Adjournment:  Meeting was adjourned by Joe Cammalleri at 8:35. The next general meeting will be at 7 PM on Thursday, April 29, 2010 at Bethlehem Church room #120

Minutes submitted by:
Debbie Heatwole

Approved by:


